
November - and we are very much in agreement with what he said - has shown

that many changes in both plans were made in response to questions and sugges-

tions of the non-aligned members of the Committee. The presence of these coun-

tries in the 18-Nation Committee has made it representative of all major geogra-

phical areas of the world. Their active participation in the conference is a constant

reminder that disarmament is not the concern of the great powers alone but of all

countries, large and small.
The conference of the 18-Nation Committee has also developed procedures

and working methods which are appropriate to its task. It has as its permanent

co-chairmen representatives of the United States and the Union of Soviet Socialist

Republics, who have actively co-operated in organizing and forwarding the work

of the conference. The conference moved from a rather formal examination of

treaty texts in its earlier stages to one of detailed exploration of some of the most

difficult problems in the disarmament field. The Canadian Delegation is confident

that the 18-Nation Committee, with its improving techniques for comprehensive

discussion and negotiations, can, when it returns to its task, succeed not only in

bringing the sides closer together but also in achieving a programme for total

disarmament.

Collateral Measures Committee
I should like to discuss another important aspect of the 18-Nation Committee -
the work of the Committee of the Whole, sometimes called the Collateral Meas-

ures Committee. This Committee, which was set up to deal with measures which

are closely related to disarmament and which could come into effect quickly,

could help to relieve international tensions and thereby facilitate agreement on

general and complete disarmament. The Collateral Measures Committee has two

questions on its agenda for immediate consideration: first, measures to prevent the

1`urther dissemination of nuclear weapons, and second, reduction of the possibility

of war by accident, miscalculation or failure of communications. The recent world

crisis has shown us very clearly how vital it is to achieve progress in these two

fields.
The first measure on which the Collateral Measures Committee of the 18-

Vation Committee on Disarmament should negotiate is, in the view of the Cana-

dian Delegation, to prevent the wider spread of nuclear weapons. Our Delegation

would like to associate itself with the eloquent appeal of the representative of

Ireland that the nuclear powers take immediate steps to deal with this urgent

•problem.
A second measure is to put into effect arrangements to reduce the risk of war

by accident. The risk of a nuclear holocaust resulting from accident or mis-

calculation seems far greater than the risk that, any nation would deliberately

begin a nuclear war.
A third measure which should be given early consideration concerns the pre-

vention of the stationing of weapons of mass destruction in outer space. The
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